
The Antipodes
The Australian October jobs report 
came in largely as expected, with the 
unemployment rate at 4.1%, just as 
expected. Although digging into the 
detail, it did come off as slightly softer 
than on first impressions, as total 
employment missed by 10,000, while the 
participation rate dropped a percentage 
point. But inflation expectations fell to 
3.8% in November down from 4.0% in 
October, a 3-year low!

RBA Governor, Michele Bullock, also 
said yesterday that interest rates were 
restrictive enough, and will remain at 
current levels until it is assured inflation 
is moderating. “We’re not as restrictive 
as others (central banks), even as they are 
lowering their interest rates. We think we’re 
restrictive enough, and we’re going to stay 
restrictive enough until we think we’ve 
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definitely got that downward trajectory in 
demand,” she said.

Over this side of the ditch we had 
selected price indexes which represents 

~45% of the CPI basket. The food price 
index showed a drop of 0.9% in October, 
helped by a 4.1% fall in fruit and vegetable 
prices. Cheaper food, not too shabby! 
While rental prices increased by 0.2% in 
the month indicating easing pressure in 
the rental market as migration continues 
to slow.

There were limited moves in currencies 
overnight, the US dollar index gained 
19pts to be at 106.67, but the NZD/USD 
and AUD/USD remained largely where 
they were yesterday afternoon at 0.5869 
and 0.6470 respectively. 

To the Americas
The number of individuals filing for 
unemployment benefits in the US 
has fallen by 4k to 217k in the period 
ending 9 November. This was well 
below expectations of an increase to 
223k. The reading reinforces the widely 
held view that the US labour market 
remains historically tight, despite the 
restrictive monetary policy in place 
over the last few years. The report will 
provide more ammunition for those who 
think the cutting cycle should be slowing. 
Additionally, US producer prices have 
risen 0.2% in the month of October, in 
line with expectations. US Treasuries 
also experienced a subdued session with 
the US 10-year treasury 3bp lower at 
4.42% after reaching as high as 4.48%. 
Markets will await an incoming speech 

from Fed Chair, Jerome Powell, for more 
guidance on what the data means for the 
Fed’s cutting cycle.

And finally, Europe
There was also some new data out of 
Europe, whose nations are all expecting 
to be hit by the effects of a 10-20% 
tariff early next year. Eurozone’s second 
estimate of third quarter GDP has 
come in at expectations with a reading 
of 0.4% for the quarter. Industrial 
production for the month of September 
has been released too, and to add to the 
continent’s woes, it’s not too pretty! The 
numbers show a 2.0% decline for month, 
below expectations, which was already 
low, at a decline of 1.4%. As result the 
NZD/EUR remains in its narrow 0.5450 

- 0.5750 range, at 0.5565.
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